October 3, 2016
Revenue Deficit Department on Aging – Senior Meal Program



COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION


DATE	      :	October 3, 2016

TO	:	Supervisor Peggy A. West, Chairwoman, Finance and Audit Committee 
		
FROM	:	Holly Davis, Director, Department on Aging 

SUBJECT	:	Revenue Deficits in excess of $75,000 – Department on Aging Senior Meal Program

Policy Issue:
County Ordinance 56.02 requires each person in charge of any County office, department, agency, or any non-departmental account to:

" … submit a written report to the County Executive, the committee on Finance and Audit of the County Board and the Department of Administration whenever such person has reason to know or believe that a deficit of seventy-five thousand dollars ($75,000.00) or more in any revenue account will occur for the division of county government under the supervision of that person.”

Background:

	Item
	Short Description
	Budget Amount
	Actual amount to date
	Projected Amount
	Variance between budget and projected

	4999
	Other Misc. Revenue
	$ 635,000
	$181,056 
	$338,967
	($296,033)




Cause of Deficit:
The projected revenue deficit results from a continuous decline in home delivered and congregate meal purchases by Department of Family Care for its members.  The Nutrition Program and the managed care agencies receive federal funds in support of their programs.  Federal law prohibits supplanting other federally funded programs (i.e., Medicare/Medicaid funded manage care organization meal participants), thus requiring reimbursement of costs to the Department on Aging Nutrition Program for meals of other federal program participants. The projected shortfall in Family Care meal revenue of $327,780 is partially offset by a projected surplus of $31,746 in IRIS and I-Care meal reimbursements resulting in a net shortfall of $296,033 in Other Misc. revenue account (object 4999).  The current per meal rate is $8.69 for home delivered and $7.12 for congregate meals.

Will this be an issue beyond the current year?
Based on a steady decline for several years in MyChoice Family Care meal purchases, a reduction in meal reimbursement revenues is being requested for 2017 to more accurately reflect experience. 

Plan of action or alternatives to offset the deficit
As of financial closing period 7, a projected surplus of $757,046 in salary and directly related salary expenses resulting from vacancies in several key management and support staff positions will more than offset the net projected revenue shortfall of $296,033 in meal reimbursement revenue.







		If you have any questions, please call me 2-6876.
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Holly Davis, Director
[bookmark: _GoBack]Department on Aging



cc: 	Theodore Lipscomb, Chairman, County Board of Supervisors
 	Scott Manske, Comptroller
	Chris Abele, County Executive
	Teig Whaley-Smith, Director, Department of Administrative Services
	Stephen Kreklow, Budget Director, DAS
	Supreme Moore Omokunde Chairman, Health and Human Needs
	Stephen Cady, Director, Research & Policy
	Jerome Heer, Director, Department of Audit
	Kelly Bablith, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff to the County Executive
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